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Line P data is collected typically 3 times each year, in late winter, spring and late summer.  
Fisheries and Oceans Canada vessels and personnel collect data at a series of 27 stations along 
Line P.  Usually, 5 of these stations are sampled for oxygen and nutrients.  Other special studies 
are carried out by PIs and graduate students (primary productivity, TCO2/Alk, DMS, iron 
distribution, POC/N, sedimentation of particulate materials to deep ocean, etc).  
 
Principals in this program currently include: 
 
Frank Whitney – program co-ordinator (oxygen and nutrient measurements)   

whitneyf@pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
Dr. H.J. Freeland – physical oceanography (Argo drifters, circulation studies)   

freelandhj@pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
Dr. C.S. Wong – chemical studies (carbon fluxes, DMS, iron)   

wongcs@pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
Dr. David W. Mackas – zooplankton studies, mackasd@pac.dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
 
Data placed on our anon ftp site is the product of our WOCE program and has been submitted to 
WHPO. 
 
Please acknowledge the source of the Line P data when you use it – Line P Program, Institute of 
Ocean Sciences, Fisheries and Oceans Canada. 
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